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Membership MeetingMembership Meeting
Monday, 14 November

The MVFF general membership meeting will meet on
Monday 14 November at 7:00pm in the New Mexico

Game and Fish conference room.  The special guest
speaker will be Dutch Salmon, a MVFF member from

Silver City.  He will make a power point presentation

on fishing the Gila river with emphasis on brown
trout.  Many of you know Dutch, if not personally then

through the articles he writes for the Las Cruces Sun

News.  He was also previously a member of the NM
State Game Commission.

Executive Board MeetingExecutive Board Meeting
Monday, 21 November

The MVFF Executive Board will meet Monday 21

November at 7:00pm at the New Mexico Game and

Fish conference room.  All members are welcome to
attend.

Liars and Liars and TyersTyers
Wednesday, 30 November

Liars and Tyers will meet Wednesday 30 November at

the New Mexico Game and Fish conference room
starting at 7:00pm.  Note that this is a week later

than usual due to the Thanksgiving holiday.  The

group will be tying the Blue Dun Emerger.  The recipe

can be found later in this issue.  The tying session will
be led by Tim Mack.  Tim manages the Sportsman's

Elite flyshop in El Paso and is a professional tyer.

Don’t miss out.  Extra vises and supplies will be
available for beginning tiers.

President's CornerPresident's Corner
Our club trip to the San Juan

was very successful with
eighteen members attending

the event.  Six members

enjoyed a guided wade with
John Tavenner and eight

members enjoyed a full day float through the quality
waters.  The Octagon House made it easy for us to

entertain and enjoy evening meals with everyone on

Friday and Saturday.  There were plenty of fish
stories, good food, fun and good company each

night.

I want to thank all members who volunteered for the

PHW events we had this past month.  I know your
efforts made a huge impact with our soldiers.  I want

to thank Jim and Earlene Ellett for opening their ranch
to us and the soldiers.  Plus a very special thank you

to all of the Yucca Cow Belles who served up a

fantastic luncheon.  See Ron Bellerose's article for

more about this outing.

Coming up on November 5th we will be stocking the

lease with about 600 rainbow trout from 9am to

noon.  Robert Silver and George Sanders will be
working with Jim Ellett placing some large rocks

below the lower bridge to improve the stream habitat

and protect the stream bank.  Please mark your
calendars and plan on fishing the afternoon.  Look for

Tom Wobbe’s email closer to this event.

At this month's General Meeting, our guest speaker

will be Dutch Salmon who is one of our members
living in Silver City.  Dutch has published several

books about fly-fishing and has written many articles
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in the Las Cruces Sun News.  He will present a power
point on fly-fishing the Gila with emphasis on the

brown trout.  Dutch will also have some of his books

on hand if you wish to buy one and have him

personally sign it.

See you at the meeting on November 14th and in the

meantime keep a tight line.

Chuck

Ron Bellerose

PHW Coordinator

Project Healing Waters is back.

Our Fall group of Vets from Ft.
Bliss has completed the fishing

event at the lease with 21 Vets and 7 Ft. Bliss Staff

meeting bright and early at the lease.  See the
photograph on page 5.  Although the fishing was

rather slow, all had a great time and I believe that

most of the Vets caught at least one fish.

A big thank you to many is in order.  First a thank you
to the ladies that put the lunch on for us all.  The Cow

Belles outdid themselves again with a meal that was a

lot more than a lunch.  Thank you so much.  Not only
do you show the Vets your appreciation for their

service, you help the MVFF.  There is a lot less stress
on the club knowing the soldiers are going to be

given a great meal and we can concentrate on fishing

with them.  Another big thank you goes out to Jim
and Earlene Ellett.  Thank you for your continued

hospitality and use of you river and back yard.  An

event as large as this could not be accomplished
without your consent and cooperation.  To our great

volunteers that give the time and energy to support
the Vets, thank you.  I know many of you take time

off from your regular job to help out.  We had a total

of 24 MVFF volunteers to assist in catching the fish.
A special thanks goes out to the two volunteers from

Holloman Air Force Base who are not members of the

club yet but heard about the program and our need
for volunteers and were there for us.  I hope to be

talking to you real soon about the program and

disabled Vets around the Holloman area.

Contact with our local VA clinic has finally been made
and I hope to get several Vets from the local area to

participate in PHW.  This should work out well

because of the flexibility that we can have with them.
We can include them in with our monthly fly tying

class, events that take place on the river, stocking,

river restoration etc.  I will have some solid
information on how this is working out by our

November meeting.

A proposed budget has been submitted to PHW

National for $2,000.  If we get a positive response
from our local Vets, I plan on trying to increase the $$

amount to include guided San Juan river events for
them.  I have talked to some of the guides on the

river and they seem to favor the reduction of guide

fees for this.  This could really work out well for the
Vets and the club members to give us another excuse

to go to the river.

---------

For more information about PHWFF see

www.projecthealingwaters.org.

Contact Ron Bellerose (575-680-5516),
roncor123@hotmail.com, if you wish to volunteer to
help out.

Fish to be Stocked at LeaseFish to be Stocked at Lease
Saturday, 5 November

As many of you know, recent rains have resulted in
large amounts of ash from last spring's forest fire

being washed into the Rio Peñasco resulting in the

killing of many of the fish at the Lease.  The Board
has decided to restock this fall with the date set for 5

November.  Plans are to stock about 500 fish.

Volunteers will be needed when the time comes and
reminders will be sent out.  Volunteers will be able to

fish without a permit after the stocking is complete.
We need volunteers to help with the stocking to

distribute the fish from the truck to the stream by a

bucket brigade.  The stocking truck will be at the
lease at 9 AM.  Those that wish to car pool to the

lease should meet at the K-Mart on Highway 70.  The

carpool will leave at 6:30 AM sharp!  Otherwise we
will see you at Jim Ellett's house at 9 AM.  Bring a

clean plastic bucket, lunch and a jacket.  Also bring
your fishing gear.  Large boulders will be added to

the stream on the 5th as well to improve the fish

holding habitat near the lower bridge.
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Club Outings PlannedClub Outings Planned
The board is now discussing possible outings for the

remainder of 2011 and for 2012.  They would

welcome suggestions from members.  Where do you
want to go?  Let us know.  If you have comments or

suggestions for additional trips pass them to George
Sanders, (575) 527-5536, chairman of the "Outings"

committee.

No trips are currently planned.

Welcome New MembersWelcome New Members
Jack Brown Blaine, MN

Bruce Curlin El Paso, TX

William & Anna Fargason Lubbock, TX
Bill Phillips Hobbs, NM

Kelly Russell Silver City, NM

<>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <><>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>

Blue Dun Blue Dun EmergerEmerger

Here is another fly from Tim Mack which has been working well at the Lease recently.

Hook:Hook: TMC 2487, or Mustad C49S #16 to #22

Thread:Thread: UNI 8/0 gray
Tail:Tail: Antron yarn gray or light gray

Body:Body: muskrat gray or Adams gray dubbing

Post:Post: 1/16" white (or color of choice) foam cylinder
Hackle:Hackle: Whiting Farms medium dun saddle hackle

<>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <><>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>

Fishing ReportsFishing Reports
Date:Date:  16-19 sep 2011

Location:Location:  Red river
Reporter:Reporter:  John McAchren

Email:Email:  jonyboy23@aol.com

Water_vol:Water_vol:  Moderately Low
Water_clarity:Water_clarity:  Clear

Air_temp:Air_temp:  mid 40s to mid 70s
Weather:Weather:  mostly sunny

Hatches:Hatches:  no standard dry hatches...few midges here and there and some blue damsels flying around

Details:Details:  double nymph dropped from a poundmeister (a taylor streight original) to anything 16 to 18 olive.  hare's
ears did the best.  noticed a lot of olive caddis larvae on rocks...hit edges of fast current by slack water...caught a lot

of snags above and below the water but the closer we got to the Rio Grande the bigger and wider the fish got....lots

of rainbows and a few browns...biggest bow 18"/ biggest brown 11"

<>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <><>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>
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<>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <><>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>

MVFF Board Meeting MinutesMVFF Board Meeting Minutes
Monday, October 17, 2011

Submitted by Jim Sorenson, Secretary

The MVFF Board meeting was called to order at
6:50pm in the NMDG&F conference room by President

Chuck Mueller.  In attendance were Chuck Mueller,

Jeff Arteburn, Ron Warnke, Gary Mann, Bob Silver, Jim
Sorenson, George Sanders, and Ron Bellerose and

non-Board members Al Trompler, Tom Wobbe and

Jim Hulsey.

1. Minutes of the September 2011 Board meeting
were approved as published in the newsletter.

2. The Treasurer reported that the Club has a
balance of $12,270 in the bank.  Revenue and

expenses from the Club’s San Juan trip were

approximately equal.  The Treasurer’s Report was
accepted.

3. Tom Wobbe reported that the Club has 193 paid

members; with 76 from Las Cruces, 36 from El
Paso and the remainder from elsewhere.

4. Ron Bellerose reported that Project Healing
Waters had a fly tying class on September 29 with

13 volunteers and 28 soldiers; a casting clinic on

October 13 with 7 volunteers and 20 soldiers;
and a trip to the lease on October 20th.  He made

a presentation to 13 veterans at the Las Cruces

Veterans’ Center, which was well received.  He
has submitted a proposed budget of $2,000 for

2012.  There was a discussion on how to increase
PHW volunteer participation.  A motion was

approved for the Club to provide two free lease

permits for each PHW trip to the lease and each
fly tying class and one permit for each casting

clinic.  There will be a drawing for the permits

among the volunteers who participate in each of
those events.

5. Ron Warnke reported that six hats were sold and

18 remain.
6. Chuck Mueller reported that he has been unable

to reach Dutch Salmon who is the scheduled
speaker for the November

general meeting.  He will contact Paul Turner to

get an updated phone number.
7. There is an opening for a speaker for the

December general meeting.  Suggestions were

made and a program will be decided upon at or
before the next Board meeting.

8. After a lengthy discussion, a motion was
approved to spend $1,000 to stock fish and $500

to place large rocks to improve fishing at the

Lease.
9. Jeff Arteburn reported Colleen Caldwell brought

nine NMSU students to the recent Aqua Chiquita

work day.  A workday for the Black Canyon
project has been scheduled for October 29.

10. There was a brief update on the annual banquet
in January and the Kids’ Fishing Clinic to be held

either April 7 or 14, 2012.

11. A motion was approved to move the Liars and
Tyers meeting to November 30th to avoid a

conflict with the Thanksgiving holiday.

12. The next Board meeting will be Monday,
November 21 at 7:00pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00pm.

<>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <><>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>  <>
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Quick Look Contact InformationQuick Look Contact Information

2011 Officers of the Club2011 Officers of the Club
OfficersOfficers

• President:President: Chuck Mueller  (575) 647-4045
• V-Pres.: V-Pres.: Bob Silver  (575) 522-6325

• Secretary:Secretary:  Jim Sorenson  (575) 525-1050

• Treasurer:Treasurer: Gary Mann  (575) 521-7793

Board MembersBoard Members

• Position 1:Position 1: Paul Turner  (575) 523-6880
• Position 2:Position 2: Jim Sorenson  (575) 525-1050

• Position 3:Position 3: Jeff Arterburn  (575) 524-0773

• Position 4:Position 4: Ron Warnke  (575) 532-5600

• Position 5:Position 5: George Sanders  (575) 527-5536

• Position 6:Position 6: Chuck Mueller  (575) 647-4045

• Position 7:Position 7: Bob Silver  (575) 522-6325
• Position 8:Position 8: Gary Mann  (575) 521-7793

• Position 9:Position 9: Ron Bellerose  (575) 680-5516

Newsletter & Web Page EditorNewsletter & Web Page Editor

• Jim Hulsey (575) 524-1880 newsletter@mvff.org

Membership Committee ChairmanMembership Committee Chairman

• Tom Wobbe  (575) 522-5437 membership@mvff.org

Norm Mabie Scholarship Fund
Total $12,000

Norm Norm Mabie Scholarship FundMabie Scholarship Fund
The Norm Mabie Memorial Scholarship Fund is an

endowed fund at New Mexico State University which is

funded by MVFF member donations.  Earnings from
the fund are used to provide scholarships for

students at NMSU majoring in fisheries or related

fields.

The recipient of each scholarship is determined each
April by the MVFF Board with the award being made

for the fall semester.

Even though the fund is endowed additions can be

made to it at any time.  The larger the fund, the more
earnings are available for award.  If you are interested

in contributing please make checks out to the NMSUNMSU

FoundationFoundation and on the "for" line of the check, identify
"Norm Mabie Memorial Scholarship Fund for deposit

only."  All contributions are tax deductible.  For any
questions please contact one of the Officers or Board

members.  If you have not made a donation to the

fund please give consideration and help honor Norm.

Bamboo Rod RepairBamboo Rod Repair
Club member Karen Erickson is interested in working

on old bamboo rods.  If you have one that needs
repairs give Karen a call at (575) 524-7729.

 Current Email Addresses Needed Current Email Addresses Needed
Many of the email addresses in our files are not

current as members change to other internet

providers.  These addresses will not be distributed,
but will only be used to relay club information or

reminders for club meetings and other club events.

Please send your address changes to
membership@mvff.org.

Rio Grande Cutthroat Trout PrintRio Grande Cutthroat Trout Print
Help support the MVFF Habitat Restoration Projects
and purchase a limited edition “Rio Grande Cutthroat

Trout” print.  This beautiful printing of an original

watercolor of our native state fish is a limited series
of 150 high quality 12 x 18 prints that are numbered

and signed by New Mexico artist Michelle Arterburn.

The cost of each individual print is $25.00, with the
proceeds dedicated towards habitat restoration

projects.  See the MVFF website for purchase.

******* REMEMBER ************** REMEMBER *******

MVFF MEMBERSHIPS & NM FISHINGMVFF MEMBERSHIPS & NM FISHING

LICENSES EXPIRE ON 31 MARCHLICENSES EXPIRE ON 31 MARCH
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Membership InformationMembership Information
Membership is open to anyone who supports the activities of the club.  Membership fees are shown below.

Members are provided with the opportunity to attend informational monthly meetings, purchase fishing access
permits to the MVFF leased waters on the Rio Peñasco, and participate in other Club activities such as a summer

picnic, annual awards banquet, casting clinics, fly tying classes, and Club sponsored fishing trips.
There are several options for the payment of dues.  A family is defined as a club member, their spouse and all

children 17 years of age or under.

1 Year $20 Individual
$25 Family

3 Years $50 Individual

$60 Family
Life $400 Individual

$500 Family

Lease InformationLease Information
Permits to fish the Club leased waters on the Rio Peñasco can be obtained from Jim Hulsey (575-524-1880), Tom

Wobbe (575-522-5437), Donna Mabie (575-522-3810) in Las Cruces and the Sportsman's Elite fly shop (915-587-
4867) in El Paso.  Permits can be obtained from the land owner, but you should phone (575-687-3362) the night

before to ensure someone will be there to sell them to you.  Permits can be ordered through the club web page
(mvff.org) by filling out the form and mailing as directed.  Cost is $25.00 per day.  Kids under 18 fish free but must

be accompanied by an adult club member with a permit.  You must be a current member of MVFF to fish the lease.

Please wear your MVFF identification badge while on the property.  New or replacement badges can be obtained by
contacting Jim Hulsey.  In addition, members can purchase a one-day, one-time permit for out of town guests.

Directions to the LeaseDirections to the Lease::

Follow NM 82 east from Cloudcroft, NM or west from Artesia, NM.  The turn off to the lease is located on the right
side of the road about 100 yards before mile marker 54 coming from Cloudcroft or 100 yards on the left past mile

marker 54 coming from Artesia.
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MESILLA VALLEY FLYFISHERS, INC.MESILLA VALLEY FLYFISHERS, INC.
PO Box 2222

Las Cruces, NM 88004-2222

Membership and/or Permit Application

(Please Print Clearly)

Name: ____________________________________________________________Date: ___________________

Address: ___________________________________________________________________________________

Address: ___________________________________________________________________________________

City: _________________________________________ State: __________ Zip: ________________________

Work/Cell Phone: _________________ Home Phone: ___________________ email: __________________

Are you a current member? ______ Yes ______ No

Do you need a name badge? _____ Yes ______ No

New Membership _______________ or renewal ___________?

Membership Categories: Individual Family Circle the one desired.

1 Year $20 $25

3 Years $50 $60

Life $400 $500

For family membership:   Name of spouse _________________________  No. of children _______

Note: All memberships expire on 31 March. New memberships received on or after

1 January will expire on 31 March of the following year.

Membership fee if applicable $_____________

______ Adult Permits @ $25 per permit = $_____________

Total =$_____________

Send remittance with this form to the address shown at top of page.


